
Neville Pereira currently serves as Development Director at TRB Plus Associates, Inc., 
a Building Safety Code Compliance services corporation operating in California and 
Las Vegas. A registered professional engineer in California, he brings nearly four 
decades of expertise in facilitating construction projects as both a design engineer 
and municipal official. 
 
Neville holds ICC certifications as a building official, plans examiner, building 
inspector, and accessibility specialist. Throughout his distinguished career, he has 
served multiple jurisdictions in various leadership capacities, including the City and 

County of San Francisco, County of Los Angeles, City of Los Angeles, City of Glendale, City of Santa 
Monica, City of Pasadena, County of Monterey, and County of Santa Clara. His roles have encompassed 
plans examiner, inspector, Building Official, City Engineer, and Director positions across these 
jurisdictions. 
 
In addition to his municipal service, Neville shared his extensive practical knowledge with the next 
generation of professionals as an adjunct professor at the College of the Canyons, where he taught 
architecture, construction, and codes practice. 
 
Neville's commitment to his profession is demonstrated through extensive volunteer service in 
leadership roles within the International Code Council (ICC). He currently chairs the International 
Accreditation Services Committee and serves on ICC's Global Membership Governing Council. His 
previous ICC leadership roles include serving as President of the Los Angeles Basin Chapter of ICC, Vice 
Chair of ICC's Administration Code Committee, member of ICC's Technology Advisory Group, and Chair 
of the Higher Education Task Group for the Building Official's Membership Governing Council. 
At the state level, Neville has served as President of the County Building Officials Association of 
California (CBOAC) and as a member of the CALBO State Licensing Boards Committee. His community 
service extends beyond professional organizations, having served as a Commissioner on the Monterey 
County Commission on Disabilities. 
 
Over the past twenty years, Neville has been a consistent participant in ICC code hearings, working 
tirelessly to elevate the profile of code officials through enhanced consistency, education, and increased 
membership participation. His dedication to the profession reflects a deep commitment to public safety 
and the advancement of building code standards. 


